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SECRETARY OF STATE RELEASES RESIGNATION LETTER OF A.J. SALAZAR AND CORRECTS THE RECORD ON FALSE AND MISLEADING CHARGES

Santa Fe – The Secretary of State’s office today released the resignation letter from former Bureau of Elections Director A.J. Salazar, citing the many false and misleading statements from Salazar and providing key background material to fully understand the proper workings of the Secretary of State’s office.

In addition, the Secretary of State released volumes of emails and other communications concerning requests for information from the media, which was everything asked for concerning Mr. Salazar’s letter.

“Upon inspection, the points made in Mr. Salazar’s letter have no validity at all,” said Secretary of State Mary Herrera.  “Our office has been held to a very strict standard.  Mr. Salazar may have had his own reasons for resigning, but the points in his resignation letter turn out to have no basis in fact.”

The Secretary of State’s office released a detailed response to all of Mr. Salazar’s points in his letter, see attached. 

The Secretary of State’s office pointed to a very successful 2008 election cycle as proof that the office is run well under Secretary Herrera, as evidenced by an editorial after the November 2008 elections.

In an Albuquerque Journal editorial titled, “Finally, Drama in the Results, Not the Vote,” the newspaper editorial page reminded voters, “Problems, at least for the past two decades, have been a given.  But this time around, the only real problem on election Tuesday – despite a huge 72 percent turnout – appears to have been running on the same party ticket as a wildly unpopular president.  It’s thanks to conscientious early voters and the hard work and preparation of Secretary of State Mary Herrera and county clerks including Bernalillo’s Maggie Toulouse Oliver that the biggest drama of Election Day 2008 in most parts of New Mexico lies in the fallout from voters’ choices, not in figuring out what those choices were in the first place.”

Mr. Salazar gave several reasons in his letter for resigning.  Those included “ordering” employees to gather signatures, protecting an employee from investigation, failing to account for voting machines, and pulling back legislation.

However, the record shows that Mary Herrera never ordered employees to gather signatures, had already launched an investigation and has completed the personnel investigation about the employee, has accounted for every voting machine, and had to pull the legislation she sponsored because the funds were not available due to the budget crisis that the State of New Mexico is experiencing.

The Secretary of State’s office has answered every request for information to the office concerning this issue. 
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